          Freedom of Information Act 2000/Environmental Information Regulations 2004 
re: nurseries and children's centres
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:

How many of the council/authority’s nurseries and children’s centres were sold, transferred or closed in each year from 2009/10 - 2021/22 (inclusive)?
Of those that have been sold or transferred please detail how many went to 

1) - public sector organisations (including schools, colleges and health providers)

2) - private providers (for profit providers) 

3) - voluntary and/ or community sector providers (not for profit providers) 

Answer:


In 2013, 3 pre-school settings closed. Two due to their locality being on a school site and land required for building purposes. One due to a break down in the negotiation for rent. Of these three pre-schools, two were operating on school sites, the room/space therefore transferred to the school who required additional space to accommodate school pupils. The third operated from a community building run by a voluntary group the room/space returned to their control and after a short period of time a community group took on the running of a playgroup from the premises. 
In 2016 a decision was taken to cease all Local Authority sessional preschool services as part of the Local Authority’s response to legislation that we should be a provider of last resort. Subsequently the 14 preschool sessional settings closed, four on school sites were contracted out to a private provider as going concerns, three on Children Centre sites ceased to operate and room space transferred back to the Children’s Centre. Seven were based in Local Authority community buildings the space reverted back to community services with two of the buildings later going to community groups as part of asset transfer.
In 2016/17 a decision was taken to close 11 of the 23 Children’s Centres operated by the Local Authority. The 8 on school sites went to schools for them to provide extended services, one went to a private provider already providing childcare from the premises, one went to a community not for profit group and the other went to a private nursery provider. All transferred with agreement they would provide some of the Early Childhood services defined in the Department of Education, Sure Start Children Centre Statutory guidance of April 2013 and the Department for Education notified of the change. 
You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
